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Pacific Association Coaches Newsletter
Fall 2005
This purpose of this newsletter is to provide general information for northern California and Nevada coaches.  Please provide newsworthy information to association coaches chair Dave Shrock at dshrock@pacbell.net  for the spring 2006 edition due out in January of February.  For current information refer to: www.pausatf.org 
Upcoming Schools and Clinics:  
The following schools and clinics will be occurring this autumn and winter:
Level One School:
Sat-Sun, 14-15 January, 2006: The next Northern California-Nevada Level One School will take place at University of California, Berkeley on MLK weekend, Sat-Sun, 14-15 January, 2006.  Further info refer to: www.pausatf.org , or contact Bryan Fetzer at: bfetzer@berkeley.edu, or 510.642-5386
Level Two School:
1-8 July, 2006: Univ. of Nevada-Las Vegas.  Information will be posted in January, or contact Mike Corn for information: mikecorn@hotmail.com, or 504.734-7902 

Level Three Seminars:

11-13 November, 2005: Columbus, OH: USATF Level Three Throws Seminar as part of the annual National Throws Coaches Association Convention. Excellent line-up of clinicians.  For more info refer to: www.nationalthrowscoachesassociation.com, or call 888.527-6772.

1-3 July, 2006: Univ. of Nevada-Las Vegas.  Information will be posted in January. Level III seminars are open to anyone wishing to attend (prior USATF courses are not required). However, in order to obtain Level 3 Coach status, a participant must already be a Level 2 Coach. Contact Mike Corn for information: mikecorn@hotmail.com, or 504.734-7902.

Olympian Track and Field Clinic: 

Saturday, 4 February, 2006: Logan High School-Union City.  Excellent learn-by-doing clinic featuring many former Olympians and national caliber coaches with instructional and learn-by-doing sessions. Contact Coach Lee Webb at 510.471-2520x5113 or lee_webb@nhusd.k12.ca.us 

New Collegiate Coaches:

Stanford University: With the retirement of Dena Evans and departure of Andy Gerard to George Mason, Stanford has hired long-time Wisconsin-Madison assistant coach Peter Tegen to coach their championship cross country and strong distance programs.  John Rembao, successful jumps coach at Univ. of Texas and SMU has also been hired as the Cardinal Director of T&F Operations. http://gostanford.com    

Also of note Vin Lannana and assistant Mike Riley have migrated to the University of Oregon.
San Francisco State University:  Successful Redwood H.S. (Larkspur) coach Tom Lyons assumes the Gators men’s and women’s cross country program while former Cal assistant and College of Marin Coach Terry Burke assumes the indoor and outdoor women’s track and field coaching position. http://athletics.sfsu.edu 
Fresno State: Olympian Ramona Pagel had been hired as the Bulldogs throws coach with Chris Baptista, successful Shasta College and Univ. of Tulsa, coach onboard this season to coach the sprints and jumps.

Ramona’s husband Kent will coach the throwers at cross town Fresno City College. http://gobulldogs.com 
Chico State: Long time master coach in northern California Dick Hotchkiss will return to Chico to coach the vaulters, while Howdy Atkinson is new to the staff to coach the combined events corps. www.csuchico.edu/athletics 
Laney College, Oakland: Well known  east bay and City coach Curtis Taylor has been hired full-time to coach the college’s women’s track and field team. 

College of the Siskiyous, Weed: Football coach Greg Gatlin has been hired full time to coach the Falcon’s Track and Field team.
Retiring Coaches:

Ross Brosius of Lassen College (Susanville) who produced many successful teams at Lassen and while coaching at San Joaquin Delta College.
Bob Covey: after 42 years at Bakersfield College, and having coached 85 Bakersfield College teams.
Steve Haas of San José City College, a  successful coach and meet director will step down from coaching at the end of cross country.  Haas was a national caliber runner from the 220 to the 880 while at Occidental College. Long time assistant  Gene Neely will assume the head track and field position.
Dr. Proverb Jacobs of Laney College who successfully coached for many years.  Dr. Jacobs was a successful thrower and football player for Modesto JC and Cal before a professional football career with the Philadelphia Eagles.

Tommie Smith: World record setting Mexico City Olympic gold medalist who became a successful coach and administrator at Santa Monica College.
High School Notes:

· Hair ribbons are now legal, though they must not exceed two, and be of school colors

· Boys may now wear bandanas made of cloth only

· The state track and field championships may not be held at Cerritos in 2006 due to stadium renovation…Mt.SAC has been mentioned as an alternative site.

· The state cross country championships contract ends this year with Fresno, and alternative sites showing interest are Monterey and Rocklin.
· Additional high school info: www.dyestatcal.com; www.cifstate.org;   www.calcoaches.org
Youth Notes:

· Mandatory youth club organization meeting at James Logan H.S. in Union City on Saturday, 22 October. Contact Youth Chair Joanne Camargo at ajmcamrgo@sbcglobal.net for further information.

· USATF Membership for all coaches and background checks will more be stringently enforced for the coming membership year.
Heard around the Track:
Former Sacramento State Head Coach Joe Neff has come out of retirement to coach the Sierra College (Rocklin) women’s cross country team after the team’s two year hiatus.

Successful foothill coach Tony O’Geen of Bret Harte H.S. has reinstated the Cross Country program at Columbia College (Sonora) after a nearly twenty year absence. 
Congratulations to Acorn-Oscar Bailey youth coach Darryl Hampton for his successful assignment as head coach for the USATF Junior national teams that competed in Morocco this past August in the World Junior Championships.  Four regional athletes attended the meet and all medaled!
College of San Mateo’s new track and football stadium is nearing completion after nearly three years in construction.  With the removal of perimeter trees, the facility once again has breathtaking vistas of the entire bay area. The tree removal should increase the already constant winds on the hill, though bode well for successful throws coach Mike Lewis’ crew.

American River College of Sacramento will undergo facility renovations as part of their facility bond use this winter.

Shasta College of Redding has re-opened its full-time XC-T&F coaching position.  Successful candidates must pocess a master’s degree and high school or preferably college coaching experience.  For details, contact: Pete Giachetti at: pgiachetti@shastacollege.edu 
California assistant coaches Jennifer Joyce (Canada) and Phil McMullen (USA) represented their respective countries at the World Championships in Finland.  Assistant coach Ed Miller was also in Helsinki coaching the USATF Men’s combined events group. 
Jim Hunt, California’s most successful collegiate  cross coach at Humboldt State who more recently coached at UC Davis and UN Reno is still going strong at 80years old coaching at Bishop Mignouge H.S. in Reno. 
The USTFCCCA (formerly the USTCA) citing conflicting schedules and facility concerns will no longer host their annual convention in conjunction with the USATF.  The coaches association will host their convention Monday-Wednesday, 28-30 November across town in the Jacksonville Sawgrass Marriott.  For further information contact new C.E.O. Sam Seemes at seeemes@mondousa.com or 225-578-0694.

The fabled Crystal Springs Cross Country Course, site of numerous national championships and Runner’s World calendar fame has undergone a complete facelift with new grading and drainage.  Creator and long time caretaker Bob Rush received a sizable donation from a local citizen who realized the course’s worth to the community.

The Folsom High School Cross Country Course, site of the Sac Joaquin sectionals and USATF Grand Prix races has also undergone renovation with the adjacent housing developer setting aside land for the course and assisting with grading and surfacing of the course.  Course creator John Mansoor and the developer have toiled long hours wading through environmental reports and regulations to make the course a reality.
The 2008 Olympic Trials bid has been narrowed down between Sacramento and Eugene.  The host site will be announced as soon as 15 October.

Need USATF Officials at your league or regional T&F meet? Contact Official’s scheduler Lori Maynard at dopey@myexcel.com to have your meet placed on the master association schedule of meets for 2006.  Provide meet name; location; starting and ending times; with contact person and e-mail.
Additional information:

Websites for additional information and resources: national: www.usatf.org; regional schedules coaches lists and clinics: www.pausatf.org 

